Hull Parking Committee Meetings July 16 2012

Public Forum - taped by Town

Meetings were called to order and seconded by all.

Committee Make-up:

Members -

Chairman - Bob DeCoste

Communication - Amy Lemkin

Committee - Amy Lemkin, Bob DeCosta, Moe Fischel, Audrey Cassavoy, John Brannan,
Dennis Zaia, (plus Jim Canavan)

Attendance - all but Dennis and Jim

General Attendance - approx 60 residents

MEETING AGENDA
O-introduction to concept and purpose of HPC
1- DCR Update

ongoing conversations, DCR interested, will continue.
Boston Globe article with comparable beach parking rates

2-Update on N Street parking

both lots and along field are now Municipal (Police is good with this part)
field spots up to 2 hours

signs coming

Police Chief recommends-signs on field post with no beach parking

Lots and field

Enforcement-nightmare.

Gould-Channel Str-think area under used, why bother

Board mentioned N Str full of beach parking — weekends After 3pm.



3-resident input

A) Gunrock section
Lots of beach parkers, and no violation tickets.
Needs more enforcement.

B) Nantasket Ave. east to ocean
restricted-beach side, and unrestricted-bay side

Karen Kaplan-119 Manoment

Cars park Kenburma north to A Street (w/o tickets)
Enforcement lower this season

Tickets upon calling only, should be in place

Pemberton Parking-no parking on beach

C) Bay Street, Marginal Road,Moreland Avenue
See feedback below

Feb 13 open meeting-move forward Bay Street and Sagamore.
March 26 recommend above

May 1 propose to BOS

May 29 approved by BOS

D) Sagamore Hill
Feb 13 open meeting-move forward Bay Street and Sagamore.
March 26 recommend above
May 1 propose to BOS
May 29 approved by BOS

Resident input

Mr McCabe-thanks for job well done, John Brannon’s neighbor, agrees with Bay Str,
Fairmount Way resident, reassess Sagamore Hill,
No name-communication email, internet, etc

April Smith-10 Marginal Road, no Times and does not listed to cable, no issues,
Missed all announcements, considers change a bylaw change, which it is not.

Ann xxx-vocal, summit Ave, advocate of committee,
Helen Freize - 26 Roosevelt Ave-

2 ticket violations with stickers on car, in error, had to appeal, going in wrong direction
at Roosevelt-1 way wrong way violation tickets.



Walter Avechio-37 year resident, Parazzo/Roosevelt confusing ? 1-way ?

Richard Sanderson-18 Marginal Rd-MArgainal and Moreland seem to be after thoughts ??

Ron Lynch-24 Roosevelt Ave, started petition against.
Frances -14 Marginal Rd-attended previous meeting-voiced her opinion
Laura Maxwell-103 Kenburma-suggests that parking pass be part of excise/RE taxes

Jay Polito-41 Park Ave, in favor of change, enforcement makes life bearable in season,
This year enforcement went way down this season.

Suzanne White-128 Bay Str, thrilled with restricted parking.
Larry Robicheau-Moreland Ave, happy with restricted

Thomas McDuff-Roosevelt Ave, count # cars coming in town and stop after ###
To stop overloading

**Future Communications through Hull Light Bills
next meetings may be at one of the schools
would be nice if meetings were posted online

Walter -attended all previous meetings-what happened to 7 spots @ end of Bay ?
When are they getting painted ?

**Bay Street residents not aware extra 7 spots. ..we need to better communicate
Joe Marios-25 Roosevelt Ave-how many ticketed cars residents vs not ?

John Mangio-25 Hillside Road-cone/blocks year round to park at end of day.

Not summer only, year round issue. Beach, tenants, so on, quality of life.
Improved by restricted. Change-more cars, more people, parking is crucial.

If we remove streets....extra cars will just go to other streets...move the problem.
Part of Shabana neighborhood Association. 67 members emailed.

Eastern Ave and Bay Str remarkably improved since July 1.

Denise Comeau-305 Nantasket & Bay-improved, curious if alternatives to Police ?
Enforcement is down this summer.

John Bazaro-87 Bay Str-unnecessary tickets with stickers on vehicles
Wish topic had been presented at Town Meeting, although Gov Body is BOS.
Not pleasing majority

Ellen Travis-Hillside Rd-rateful for communication, summer resident, informed.
Has power to call Police, hugely improved



Arlene August-Merrill Str area, Hillside always nightmare year round tenants/resident,
Sagamore does not have beach parking issue

Brian Kelley-10 Merrill Road-Sagamore Hill-
Joseph Espinosa-21 Hillside-suggest making area restricted/enforced by request only
Could have better instructions with restricted stickers.

Wants enforability with compromise

Dr Karla Pedlana-Hillside-problem may move when you reduce restriction.
Wants compromise. Raise tickets to violators.

Phyllis-Aucoin-12 Sagamore Terrace-upset with fees

“

Bill-same as above “

Back to meeting agenda, next item:
E) Nantasket Ave. west to the bay

6 members remaining to discuss topic
Monument to N Street Bay to Beach

We will Send notice to all abutters for 1% public hearing Fall 2012
**better use Chamber postings

4- Old business

Bob met with Kenneth Armor, A Street Condos,

Milford Str overflow comes from mgt/ee of Seadog Rest.

5- New Buisness
Next meeting in August, date ???, mid-late Fall to review renewal of
Bay Str-Sagamore-areas

Moe wants to add to next BOS proposal, free meter parking with restricted/muni.
Passes.






